
NOV 17 2002 
 
SUBJECT:   Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) Waiver for Closed Enrolled Sites 
 
TO:  Regional Directors 

Special Nutrition Programs 
  All Regions 
 
 
This memorandum establishes a waiver to the SFSP regulations governing closed 
enrolled sites.  We are issuing this memorandum to permit closed enrolled sites to be 
eligible based on area free and reduced price data for the location of the site, rather than 
on documentation that at least half of the enrolled children at each site are eligible for 
free or reduced price meals. 
 
Therefore, any site located in an area in which at least 50 percent of the children are from 
households eligible for free or reduced price meals will be eligible for SFSP 
reimbursement for all meals served to eligible children, regardless of whether the site 
serves an identified group of children or is open to the community. 
 
Please advise the State agencies of this waiver.  If you or your States have any questions, 
please contact Norma Ball or Ron Ulibarri at (703) 305-2590. 
 

 
 
STANLEY C. GARNETT 
Director 
Child Nutrition Division 
 


